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City Manager Worthington shared a letter from former Assistant City ManagerJim Reinbold on his best wishes to Councilmember Roscoe.

Public Comment Jeff Roscoe said the City of Fife is a better place for Councilmember Roscoe's
service to the City of Fife.

Kory Edwards, former Councilmember, shared some personal stories during
some Council meetings he and Councilmember Roscoe attended. He said they
began their terms on the Council at the same time and shared some special
times and similarities.

Mike Kelley, former Mayor, acknowledged the student athletics in attendance
and recalled earlier times when he was a young athletic. Today the world is full
of too much sadness as experienced earlier in the day with the memorial service
of the Lakewood Police Officers. The citizens of Fife should feel some sadness
on the loss of Councilmember Roscoe from the Council. It was important for
Councilmember Roscoe to understand issues and the City will miss her
feedback. He acknowledged that there will be future opportunities for her to
stay involved.

Councilmember Roscoe commented on her eight years of service to the City
and that it's time to refocus her energy on her family. She acknowledged the
opportunity and honor of serving the community and with fellow
Councilmembers. She acknowledged the support and work of staff. She
thanked her husband for his support. She thanked everyone for the recognition
and warm send-off.

COUNCIL Councilmember Roscoe reported she recently met with the staff of the Tacoma
DELEGATE REPORT Weekly along with several six-year old children from the community. The staff

provided a good presentation and an opportunity for the children to participate
in an exercise of developing a mock-up newspaper. She thanked the newspaper
affiliates of Tacoma Weekly, Fife Free Press, and the Milton-Edgewood Signal
for their willingness to host a community educational meeting and for being a

presence within the community.

Councilmember de Booy said she attended a luncheon with the City's lobbyist
along with other City officials. The meeting was informational about the
activities occurring in Washington, D.C. and how the political system works.
She attended a recent Parks Board meeting as well as the Tree Commission.
She was also an attendee of the officers' memorial as an observer along the
procession route. She shared her impression of other people who also felt
compelled to attend who did not personally know the officers. There were

thousands of people who were touched by the tragedy.

Councilmember Cerqui said he continues to work with the City Manager on

lodging tax issues. He commented on the sad loss of the four officers and its
impact on the community.




















